

## Wayne & Sue Royce ABWE Missionaries

## Cape Town, South Africa

Prayer Update

## Dear Praying Friends

Thank you for your prayers and support. We are all well and Craig tested negative for COVID 19 this time and was able to have his dental surgery two weeks ago. We are now on lock down level 3 and are able to get back to some small group ministries. The CMI (church ministry groups) are meeting again and we have made progress on the renovations of both church buildings and Simanyene Center.

Simanyene Residential Home is still on full lock down with a day program for the residents. We have made a short video of the children and young adults who live there. If you would like to view the video, please send us an email and we will forward it to you.

## Prayer Requests:

Mfuleni Bible Church will be opening July 5th. We are excited to be together again but with some strict regulations. One of them is the new transport regulation and social distancing. We normally transport a group of people from the Happy Valley township over to Mfuleni for church. We are unable to do that during this COVID 19 lock down time. We are looking for a place to hold services in that township.

Progress has been very slow on the final arrangements for the building that was purchased across from the church. We are hoping to be finishing up the paper work and have possession of it the beginning of July.

Please continue to pray for the spiritual and physical well being of the folks at Simanyene and Mfuleni churches as well as our family.

Thank you for partnering with us in bringing the gospel to the Xhosa people in South Africa.

In His Glorious Service.

Wayne & Sue Royce